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Littletons Division, Worcestershire County Council
Highway issues:-

1. Juggernauts using Boat Lane, Ferry lane – residents have complained about the occasional juggernauts that get stuck on these narrow lanes. Highways are looking to see if there is anything that can be done.

2. Laurel Rd closed from 10th April - from its junction with U45204 Main Street to its junction with U45256 Laurels Avenue in order to facilitate sewer works for a new development for up to 12 days.
3. Small triangle of road not tarmac'ed at junction of Laurels Rd and Boat Lane – this was repaired on 15th Feb by Highways.
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it  Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Litter - on the roadside coming from Littleton towards Offenham towards the Fish & Anchor, this is litter-picked every 2 weeks by the WDC. 
Allotments – land off Boat Lane
I have spoken to Place Partnerships about the land off Boat Lane where the PC are keen to build allotments. Supposedly the WCC are interested in selling this land, and could sell it to the Parish Council, but they have to go through a process before they are able to discuss this further with the PC.
Divisional Funds. 

1. Honeybees WI have put in a request for some new tables – grant processed
2. Cleeve Prior Wharf – grant requested for life buoy, table and sign – grant processed
3. Bretforton Community Shop want some paint to decorate their shop floors - grant processed
4. Honeybourne Village Hall wanted some help to set up a rural cinema - grant processed

5. Littletons Juniors want some help with a new football kit for the team,  and some footballs  - grant processed 

6. Cleeve prior Short Mat Bowls Club wanted some help with a new mat. The existing one is 30 years old - grant processed

7. Bretfest – Bretforton Music festival 15th – 22nd July wanted some help with the hire of a piano for the event - grant processed

8. Cleeve Prior Chroniclers wanted a document display stand to hold all the historical information on the village - grant processed 

9. Pebworth Rural Cinema wanted some help with a new BluRay player and marketing material - grant processed

10. Offenham Youth Club – awaiting more info – will have to wait now for the WCC new financial year.

Your County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or www.alastairadams.org
